
“Make Mine with Scraps” Workshop  
Wednesday July 11 

Fabric Requirements: 
1 1/2” strips cut from scraps 
1 1/4 yard of solid or semi-solid fabric, cut 3 to 4 strips 1 
1/2” by width of fabric 
1 1/4 yard or more fabric that you believe is stunning for 
the border and center squares 
Homework: 
Cut down all the scraps that you gathered to 1 1/2” 
strips. Grain or length doesn’t matter, just make sure you 
have a large variety. The shortest piece needed is 2” and 
the longest is 6”. You’re going to need lots of strips.  
Do not precut to length. 
Cut 4 or so 1 1/2” strips of your solid or semi-solid. Bring 
the rest to class. 
Special Tools:  
Gyleen’s Pineapple Tool 
Instructions: Book—Trash to Treasures Pineapples 
General Supplies: 
•Sewing machine with manual 
•¼” foot without edge guide if possible 
•2 thread colors, one for the top and another in the bob-
bin that is visible on the wrong side of fabric 
• seam ripper  •finger pressing tool 
•thread snips  •rotary cutter, ruler, mat 
•extension cord •straight pins 
•batting to use as a design wall (optional)  
•huge bag or basket that stays open for your strips 
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Gyleen 

Fitzgerald 
 

“Make Mine with 

Scraps!” 

Gyleen Fitzgerald 

makes quilts that 

blend color, pattern, 

and texture to 

provide a contemporary essence in traditional 

quilting. Her strength as a quilter is demonstrated 

by the infusion of engineering tools and innovative 

techniques to simplify visually complex quilts. She 

shares her enthusiasm for quilting through 

interactive lectures and workshops. As a writer, 

Gyleen centers on haiku poetry, quilt project 

books, magazine articles and children's books. 

An avid quilter, Gyleen has earned Best of Show 

honors and as a publisher, she is a Gold Medal 

winner for Quilts: Unfinished Stories with New 

Endings. She is best known for inspiring Trash to 

Treasure Pineapple Quilts and the creation of the 

Pineapple Tool by Gyleen. 

Gyleen has appeared on The Quilt Show and 

Lifetime TV promoting a contemporary spirit in 

traditional quiltmaking. 

For Gyleen, dreams hold no limits. Ray, her 

husband, is her shining light and quilting is her 

passion; together they color her world in a very 

special way.  

Gyleen is a Philadelphia, PA native, who spent her 

formative years in Taiwan and Japan.  

2018 

All Guild meetings are held at the Bob Duncan 
Center, 2800 S. Center St., Arlington, TX 76014. 
Meetings begin at 6:30pm with check-in and net-
working time. The guild business meeting begins 
at 7:00, with the speaker following. 
 

Meetings are free for members of the Guild; there 
is a $5 charge for visitors. 



 

Extra...extra...read all about it! Newsy Suzy 
is on the Sunshine and Shadow job this year 
and wants to be Nosey about our members. 
Please contact Susan FitzGerald with any 
good, bad, happy or sad happenings! 
 

Sunshine and Shadow as of 6-25-18 
 

☺ Carol Ramsey's son made it on the liver 
transplant list!  
☺ Carole Armstrong had surgery on her leg 
and is home recovering nicely.  
☺ Sherry Livingston's Great Grandson, 
Logan was born at 8:07 on June 26th, 20" 7 
lbs 10 oz. Very Happy Mom and Dad! 
 

 
 
 Debbie Hood's Mother is in the hospital.  

July Safehaven 

This month we are collecting;  

Soap,  

Shower gel, and  

Lotion 

We collected 97 items last month which was 

good because of quilt show, vacations and 

summer!   

When I turned in the items, they were so excited 

to get the feminine hygiene products. Any of 

those products would be especially appreciated! 

Thank you for your generous hearts! 

Cynthia Berend 

Presidents 
Block  
9 Inch 

(finished) 
Friendship Star 

 

Sharon has asked 
for a twinkling 
night sky to curl up 

under to remember her last year as president. 
Help us make it a beautiful reminder. 
Cutting your squares 3 1/2 inches (3 7/8 to make 
your half –square triangles) will give you a 
finished block of 9 inches. 
Please use a medium blue fabric, preferably with 
metallic accents for the background and a light 
or pastel color for the star. 

UFO Challenge 

Remember to get with me to show off your UFO 
and add another fat quarter to your stash! 
Kara Overman 

Throwing you a 

curveball this time! 

For this border you 

need to include a circle or 

a curve, such as a 

Drunkard’s path block, an 

appliquéd circle, or 

something that 

rounds a 

Felted Wool Gathering 
Julie at Quilt Among Friends is now carrying felted 
wool and offering a wool group which will meet 
next Monday, June 25th. The group is free (bring a 
couple of cans of food for the food pantry) and 
meets on the 4th Monday of each month from 
10:30 am till you are ready to leave. It is an 
opportunity to work on projects and share ideas 
(no instructors or specific projects).  
See you there! Gayle Lacerda 



Our 2018 Donation Quilt 

Congratulations to Annis Clapp and the Sew N’ 

Sews Stitch Group; "Webs of Color" won an 

Honorable Mention at last month’s North Texas 

Quilt Festival! 

Special thanks to Cynthia Berend, Debra Ware, 

Kathy Sisney, and Susan Fitzgerald for helping 

with the donation quilt during the North Texas 

Quilt Festival! 

Special thanks to Janice Mowery for 

volunteering and setting up and selling raffle 

tickets last month! 

  

Please check your calendars and if you don't 

have prior commitments, please volunteer your 

time. 

The following is the list of July and August 

guild meetings that I need volunteers for: 

July 17 - McKinney Quilter's Guild 

August 13 - Van Alstyne Quilt Guild 

August 20 - Texas Star Quilters Guild; Canton, 

TX 

The following is the list of July and August 

shops that I need volunteers for: 

July 27 & 28 - Bonham Quilt Hop - Bonham 

Civic Center 

August 11 - Happiness Is… Quilting; McKinney, 

TX 

August 17 & 18 - West Texas Tumbleweed Shop 

Hop - McNease Convention Ctr; San Angelo, TX 

August 23 – 25 - The Sewing Basket; Salado, TX 

Please sign up at http://

www.SignUpGenius.com/

go/4090D44A9A72EA4FF2-2018 or call/text me 

at 817-805-3041, or email me at 

veronica_mowery@yahoo.com, or catch me 

during our monthly meetings. 

 

Our 2020 Donation Quilt 

Year 2020 will soon be just around the corner; 

will you help with this annual fundraiser by 

volunteering to create our 2020 Donation 

Quilt?  

 

Thanks, 

Veronica 

Join a Stitch Group! 
**Sew-N-Sews** 

Meets @ Trinity United Methodist Church 

1200 W Green Oaks Room A208 

1st Monday of the month unless it is a Holiday 

10 am to 3 pm Bring your lunch and $3 per person per 

meeting as a donation to the church 

Contact: Randa Dillon or Carolyn Bowden 
 

**Jane and Friends** 

Meets @ Quilt Among Friends 

2238 Michigan Ave. Suite A 

2nd Monday of the Month 10 am-3 pm 

Contact:  Sherry Livingston  
 

**Sew Touching-Alzheimer’s Fidget Quilts** 

Meets @ Peggy’s Quilt Studio 

3rd Tuesday of the Month 10:00am-2:00pm 

Bring your lunch!  

Contact:  Linda McPherson or Billie Brecheen 
 

**Etcetera Art Quilt Group** 

Meets @ Sew Fabricated 

1st Thursday of the Month 7 pm to 8:30 pm  

Contact: Denny Cornett 
 

**Friendship Stitchers** 

Meets the 1st & 3rd Thursdays 10:00 am at First Christian 

Church Contact: Helga Smith 
 

**The Piecemakers** 

Meets @ Bob Duncan Community Center 2nd & 4th Thurs-

days 6 pm to 10 pm  



THE FABRIC SALE IS Coming!! 
 
  We announced that we would have fabric, 
patterns and books for sale at the Pot Luck 
meeting in May. Charlene Seifert has 
donated these items to our Guild to sell, with 
all proceeds going back to the Guild. 
  Due to the amount of other activities going 
on during the May meeting, and the 2018 
NTQF we moved the fabric sale to the August 
meeting when we have Demo Stations. By 
that time, we will also have lots more to sell! 
  Between now and August, start saving your 
pennies!!  Two yard fabric pieces will be on 
sale for $5; scraps smaller than 2 yards, but 
bigger than fat quarters will be on sale for $2; 
fat quarters and patterns will be on sale for 
$1. We will also have books for sale. 

 

July 10 Gyleen Fitzgerald Make Mine with Scraps 

July 11 Gyleen Fitzgerald Workshop: Trash to Treasure Pineapples 

August 14 Multiple Presenters Demo Stations 

Sept 11 Jolene Mershon Lecture Trunk Show 

October 9 Becky Goldsmith A Practical Approach to Color 

October 10 Becky Goldmith Workshop: Hexie Garden Wool Applique 

November 13 Jane Sassaman Under the Influence 

November 14 Jane Sassaman Workshop: Simple Silhouettes 

December 11 Members Potluck Christmas Program 

Guild Refreshments
Jan = C, T 

Feb = H, V 

Mar = M

Apr = S 

May = Potluck (Board Desserts) 

June = A, D, Z, E  

Jul =   G, L, O 

Aug = B 

Sep = F, I, J, K 

Oct  =  N, P, R 

Nov  =  U, W, X, Y 

Dec= Potluck (Board Desserts) 

Snacks are provided by those whose last 
name begins with that letter for that month.  

QGOA  Newsletter Ad Rates 
 

SIZE  1MO 3MO 1 YR 

1/8 PAGE $7.50 $22 $85   (Business Card Size) 

1/4 PAGE $15 $40 $150 

1/2 PAGE $30 $75 $270 

1/2 PAGE (BACK) $40 $105 $378 

FULL PAGE $60 $150 $540 

All ads must be print ready and fit the size requirement. Ads must be 

received by the 15th of the month prior to the desired publication month.   

Email preferred.   Email ad to: freitagmaria@yahoo.com 

Make payments to: QGOA  

Mail payments to:  

Maria Freitag 

5506 Ceran Dr.  

Arlington, TX 76016 

Leslie Crocker   
Jill Matyastik   
Barb Miller   
Jeffrey Nall   
Debbie Panton   
Martha Rodriguez  
Mary Stark   
Sarah Tyrseck 
Traci Underwood  
 
We look forward to meeting you in person at 
our guild gatherings, and at our stitch groups 
too! 



North Texas Quilt 
Festival Wrap-up 
Congratulation to the 
Quilters' Guild of Arlington 
for another very successful 
Quilt Festival! 
In collaboration with the 
other 5 North Texas quilt 
guilds and the Original Sewing and Quilt Expo the 
event at the Arlington Convention center was 
enjoyed by many! 
Many thanks to all our fantastic members that 
volunteered their time and talents. Special thanks 
to Jenn Haxton, Rhonda Weddle and Cynthia 
Berend for representing our guild's interests in the 
organizing of the festival. Our guild booth was quite 
a success by efforts of Susan FitzGerald and all 
those that stitched, sewed and assembled items for 
sale. Kudos to Jill Matyastik for designing our 
booth!  Cynthia also handled the ticket sales for the 
admission, Festival Night and our wonderful local 
quilt shops (lots of organizing!!). We are very 
fortunate that Jenn has volunteered to coordinate 
the NTQF next year!  Kathy Sisney, our talented 
treasurer, tabulated, deposited, and taught many to 
use the Square system to accept credit card 
payments for sales of items at the show. Thanks 
also to Linda McPherson for arranging the sale of 
the show Tshirt and selling them during the event!   
As with all things, change is inevitable, and our 
show again may experience some changes next 
year. The Arlington Convention Center will be 
remodeled soon and may not have the space to 
hold the event. If so, the NTQF and Expo will move 
to another convention site for 2019. OSQE will 
make that determination soon and the location and 
date will be announced. But, it will be held, either 
in August or September, location TBD!  So keep 
designing and making your amazing and wonderful 
quilts! 
 

Information about this year's show: 
Attendance was down considerably from last year:   
Thursday: 1290; Friday 1349; Saturday 1066; Total,  
3705. (In 2017: Thursday: 1505; Friday 1680; 
Saturday 1733; Total 5548). Possibly the time of 
year, vacations, end of the school year? 

Guild Proceeds 
The guild did very well in 
money earned for our guild! 
Sale of Crafts, Tshirts, Tote 
Bags, Quilts for sale, 
Miniature quilts = $2,432 
Ticket sales: admission and 
Festival Night = $2,145 

QGOA Proceeds for tickets sold at area quilt shops 
plus bag check income = $677 
Expenses of show (printing & supplies) & Festival 
Night= $523 

2018 NET  FOR  QGOA  $4,740 
Net Income for 2017 was $ 4,038  

In addition Cancer Care also will receive for sale of 
miniature quilts= $460 
Additional money was also earned by the sale of 
donation tickets for our beautiful guild quilt and 
new membership fees! 
Congratulations to all the award winners in the 
Festival and everyone that entered a quilt. Each of 
you represented our guild well and it was 
wonderful that you shared your talents with all the 
visitors to the festival!  Also thanks again to all our 
volunteers that helped with our guild show 
activities and booth, set up and take down, and 
with OSQE ambassador positions!  Be certain to get 
your volunteer year bar for your service! 
Hope you had an opportunity to hear Marianne 
Fons speak at Festival Night. She gave a great talk 
about styles of quilts, trends in quilting and gave 
definitions to categories of quilt designs. It was 
exciting to have such a legend in the quilting world 
speak at our event! 
 

I have appreciated the support by our board and 
guild members in initiating this collaboration and 
quilt festival. Jenn will do a great job as the next 
coordinator and know all of you will strive to 
support her and our guild for the next North Texas 
Quilt Festival! 
 
Libby McDuffie  
Kathy Sisney, Financial Data 



Thank you to F & W and 
Guild Booth Volunteers 

 

  What a whirlwind NTQF event we had this 
year! From start to finish y'all were 
incredible volunteers for F & W as well as 
for our guild, and because of your 
dedication and hard work, our quilt festival 
was a great success.  
  A special  thank you to Libby McDuffie for 
her commitment of time and her 
organizational skills in leading us in a 
successful event.  
  Thank you to Cynthia Berend and 
husband, Jill Matyastik and Tammy Reidy 
for their help in providing tables, shelves, 
display containers, transporting, setting up 
and the taking down of our booth. I could 
not have done this job without your help!  
  Thank you to Kathy Sisney for all her hard 
work in training volunteers on 'The Square 
App' so that we could provide a payment 
method enabling the cardholder to make 
purchases with credit cards. 
  To all members, the guild appreciates your 
donating Quilts for Sale, Challenge Quilts, 
Miniatures, and all the crafts, sewing aids, 
braided bowls, aprons, snap & zipper bags, 
pincushions, pins, dish rags, trivets, dog 
bed, necklaces, bracelets, table runner, 
needle books, totes, scissor fobs, tissue 
covers, embroidery purses and 
scrubbers...just to name a few.  
  I appreciate all the help from members 
who attended my pop-up sew days. Those 
who helped me make and donate items, 
price items, market products, shared ideas, 
and volunteered to work the booth.  
  The positive feedback we received in our 
guild booth during the event was awesome. 
The highlight was when other guild 
members came by our booth to check us 
out, took pictures of our tags and told us 
they need to up there game for next year!  
  Thank  you to all our volunteers for sharing 
your energy and talents with our guild! 
 

Susan FitzGerald 
NTQF Volunteer Scheduler & Guild Booth 
Coordinator 

Hi all, 
There was a mix-up in the 
distribution of critiques and we have 
a member still missing hers.  
Did anyone get a critique sheet for 
Eliana The Elephant quilt from the 
show? 
Thanks, Jenn Haxton 

Viewers Choice AND  
First Place  Master One Person Large Quilt  

“Pink Baskets “ 
Libby McDuffie 

NTQF Photos… just a note, I apologize as 

I was not able to get photos of all the 

NTQF winners. I have just these few that 

were on the NTQF Winners List.  

Congratulations to ALL who participated! 

Maria Freitag 



Judge’s Choice  - Serena Vernak  AND 
First Place  Two Person Large Pieced Quilt 

“Waves”   

First Place   Kits, Panels or Block of the Month 
Two Person Quilt   “Circle of Life” 

Shelly Uggen 

First Place   NTQF CHALLENGE QUILT    
“Raspberry Delight”  

Jenn Haxton  

First Place  Artisan One Person Appliquéd Quilt   
“Calendar Girls“ 

Kristina Hess  



First Place   Master two person appliquéd quilt  
“Papercuts”  
Kathy Crane 

Second Place   Master one person appliquéd Quilt  
“Brave Women of the Bible “ 

Patricia Eckstrom  

First Place    Group Large Quilt  
“Calendar Juju” 

Jill Matyastik  

First Place  Master Two-Person small medium 
quilt  

“Geese On The Fly”  
Gayle Lacerda  



Honorable Mention   
“Rainforest Rhapsody” 

Sharon Ligon 

Honorable Mention    
“Vase of Flowers”  
Carole Armstrong  

NTQF Challenge Quilt  Honorable 
Mention “Shattered”  

Rhonda Weddle 

Honorable Mention    
“Golden Diamonds”  

Dottie Hughes  

Second Place  
Master One Person Large Quilt  

“A Star Among Stars”  Sabina Thompson  

Second Place  
Group Large Quilt  “Homecoming” 

Marcia Brenner  

Group Large Quilt   Honorable Mention  
34 State Medallion  
Linda McPherson 



FALL DAY RETREAT 
OCTOBER 18, 19 & 20, 2018 

 

For:  QGOA Members; space is limited to 
70 persons 
Registration for QGOA members will begin 
August 7, 2018 
 

When: Thursday, Friday & Saturday, 
October 18, 19 & 20, 2018 

Thurs. 9:30 AM – 9 PM 
Fri. 9 AM – 9 PM &  
Sat. 9 AM - 4 PM 

 

Where:  Pleasant Ridge Church of Christ,  
Family Life Center, Arlington 
6102 W. Pleasant Ridge Rd, Arlington, TX 
76016, I-20 & Little Road next to Southwest 
Plaza Shopping Center 
 

Cost: $60 for sharing a table station. If you 
bring your own table you may reserve a 
space and the cost will be $50. Fees must 
be paid with registration, no refunds unless/
until the budget is covered. 
 

Fall - Away Retreat! 
 

Cactus Rose Hideaway 
Stephenville, TX 

Sunday, Sept 16 – Wednesday, Sept 19, 
2018 

20 plus occupancy 
 

Annis is giving QGOA the great price of 
$210 for a 3-night Retreat! Included in this 
price is;  
A continental breakfast, dinner the first 
night and then full lunch and dinners with 
continental breakfast Monday and Tuesday.  
 

Check-in is no earlier than 10:00 am 
Sunday and a flexible noon checkout on 
Wednesday. Sign-ups are going fast, don’t 
miss out! 
 

Away Retreat Coordinators: Judy O’Polka & 
Sherry Livingston. We will be at the front 
table for sign-ups at the next QGOA guild 
meeting. 
Checkout the retreat website for more 
details: www.cactusrosehideway.com 

Honorable Mention  
Master two person appliquéd quilt  

“Imagine” 
Debbie Wolf 

Honorable Mention  
Artisan one person medium pieced quilt  

“Midnight Jewels”   Debra Ware  



We delivered 23 beautiful quilts to 
Ronald Mc Donald House in Fort Worth 
on June 21, 2019. They were very 
excited to receive them. They said that 
some children ask to have a 
quilt when coming to stay 
there. They assured us that 
the quilts were appreciated 
by patients and staff alike.  

QGOA is the ONLY 
organization to donate quilts 
to the Ronald McDonald 
House. So the challenge is 
on!!!! 

Randa Dillon and Charlotte 
Humphrey 

The 2019 challenge packets 
will be available at the July 
10, 2018 guild meeting.  

Be ready to purchase a kit for 
$5. Thank you so much for participating! 

 

 

2019 Ronald McDonald House  
Quilts challenge 

 
In 2019 there are TWO types of Ronald 

McDonald Challenges: 
 

Ronald McDonald Challenge Fabric Quilt 
Guidelines  
1. This challenge fabric is donated by Quilt 
Among Friends. Please take opportunities 
to thank them for their sponsorship. 

2. Packet containing the challenge fabric is 
$5. The quilt maker who uses this fabric 
and turns the quilt in at the in May 2019 
guild meeting will receive a $5 gift card 
from Quilt Among Friends.  

3. Quilts must use a recognizable amount 
of the challenge fabric in the quilt. 

4. Maker may use any other coordinating 
fabrics. 

5. The quilt must be washable and have no 
buttons or similar items attached that could 
be accidentally swallowed by young 
children. 

6. Finished quilts must be at 
least 50 inches on each side. 

7. ****Quilts must have an 
entry form and turned in at 
the 2019 May guild meeting. 
You do not need to add a 
sleeve.  

8. Entries will be displayed at 
the June 2019 guild meeting 
and members will vote on 
them for ribbons. 

 

 

 

 

Ronald McDonald House Non-Challenge 
Fabric Quilt 

1. To be donated to Ronald McDonald 
House: any fabric may be used, quilts 
will be at least 50 in on each side, must 
be washable and have no buttons or 
similar items attached that could be 
accidentally swallowed by young 
children. These are due in May 2019.  

2. ****Quilts must have an entry form and 
turned in at the May guild meeting. You 
do not need to add a sleeve.  

3. Entries will be displayed at the June 
guild meeting and members will vote on 
them for ribbons. 

Packets are available at the general 
meetings beginning in July. For more 
information regarding RMH Ft Worth: http://
www.ftworthrmh.org/index.html.. Ronald 
McDonald House . . . providing a “home-
away- from-home” for families with 
seriously ill children who travel to Fort 
Worth for pediatric medical care. 

http://www.ftworthrmh.org/
http://www.ftworthrmh.org/
http://www.ftworthrmh.org/index.html
http://www.ftworthrmh.org/index.html


Improv Your Perspective! 

Thanks Donna, Denny and Debbie for a 
wonderful look into the world of improv! 
Your pieces were beautiful and inspiring. 
Your “Do you have a rotary cutter?” saying 
has given us a new use for an old tool! I 
hope to see some exciting improv pieces 
soon at show and tell! 

Happy Quilting! 

Debbie Hood 

Donna Akins showing student block completed in class  

Phyllis Borton, (helped Donna set up the class), Rose Kauhane and 
Charlotte Humphrey, and Kayleen Farrington (the students). We all 
had fun and learned a lot!  

A student's block. She chose not to cut the four sections 
and resew. Looks great! 

Another student’s block, following Donna’s example  

Donna Akins’ finished block 



Presented by Name of Quilt Quilter Description 

Randa Dillon Flowers in the 

Watermelon Patch 

Randa Dillon I made this 4-patch posey pattern for my granddaughter’s birthday 

that is in September. (I used  the left over posey blocks to make my 

non-challenge fabric quilt for Ronald McDonald next year!) 

Claudia Klipp Mr. Dear Jane is 

Finished! 

Claudia Klipp Red, White and Blue Dear Jane 

Claudia Klipp Berry Blossoms Claudia Klipp A little mini I whipped up 

Machelle Athon Ranger Baby Blanket Machelle  Athon Fons & Porter Boots and Deb Tucker trimmer I blocks. Logan’s mom 

& dad are big Rangers Fans.  

June Show and Tell 

So very proud of all our Guild Members! 
We logged a total for the month of  June with 559 hours, and 20 members reporting!  



 
Creative Quilters Guild of Ellis County 

Presents Garden Party 
Quilt show Dates:  July 20-21, 2018.   

Time:  Friday–9:30 to 5:00 and  
Saturday–9:30 to 4:00 

Midlothian Conference Center  
located only 30 minutes from the Metroplex area.   

Mark your calendars! 
Midlothian, TX  76065 

 
http://elliscountyquilters.com/quilt-shows/ 

2018 Bonham Quilt Hop 

Friday, July 27th 9am – 4:30pm 

And  

Saturday, July 28th 9am – 4pm 

 
 

Opening Reception Friday July 27 5pm at Creative 
Arts Center 

Featured speaker 
Quilter, Pattern-maker, Writer, Teacher 

Alice Wilhoit 

http://elliscountyquilters.com/quilt-shows/


 
 

 
July 7 

        Mug Rug Run  
 (4 participating shops listed below) 
                Sew Fabricated 
                Peggy's Quilt Studio 
                Quilt Among Friends 
                Arlington Sewing Machine 
              
July 13 & 14 
        East Texas Thimble Trail Shop Hop; Huntsville, TX 
        30 vendors under one roof          http://www.easttexasthimbletrail.com/ 
 
July 14 
        TAQG Rally Day; Mesquite, TX   http://www.taqg.org/ 
         
July 27 - 28 
        Bonham Quilt Hop 2018 
        http://visitbonham.com/upcoming-events/bonham-quilt-hop-2018/ 
             
August 3 -11 
        Deep East Texas Shop Hop (8 participating shops listed below) 
        https://www.facebook.com/groups/deepeasttexasshophop/about/ 
                Hall to Wall Quilts and More 
                Lake Area Quilts 
                Ms. Sammye's Quilt Shop 
                The Whistling Chicken 
                Stone Creek Lodge and Quilts 
                Options Custom Creations 
                Cedar Tree Nest Quilts 
                Six Mile Quilting 
 
August 11 
        Happiness Is... Quilting 
        *Quilt Plano 2018 is August 10 - 11 and Happiness Is... Quilting is expecting high traffic. 
         
August 17 - 18 
        West Texas Tumbleweed Shop Hop; San Angelo, TX 
        30 vendors under one roof 
        https://www.facebook.com/westtexastumbleweedshophop/ 
 
August 23 - 25 
        Sizzlin' Summer Shop Hop (8 participating shops listed below) 
        http://www.sizzlinsummershophop.com/ 
                Austin Sewing     
                Valli & Kim 
                A Quilter's Folly 
                B&B         
                Holly Dee     
                Cotton Cupboard 
                Poppies 
                The Sewing Basket 
 


